Important notice to all unit owners
from the Board of Directors

7-6-15
As most of you are aware, the water system in the park experienced major problems this past weekend.  This was NOT a “breakdown” in our water supply system, but rather a deliberate act of vandalism.  After midnight on Saturday, the lower bath house men’s room shower and sinks were turned fully on and the drains, including the drains on the floor, were stuffed with toilet tissue.  Besides damaging the floor and baseboard in the men’s room, the result was that our storage tanks slowly emptied over the next several hours resulting in the low water pressure Sunday morning which in turn caused one of the pumps on our main supply wells to malfunction and eventually the pump needed to be replaced. This necessitated the park’s water to be turned off for several hours in order for the pump to be replaced and the tanks to recover enough water to supply the park again.  Additionally, during the time Sunday morning of investigating what was causing the continued drop in water pressure, another act of vandalism was discovered where the women’s room toilet was purposely tampered with causing the water to stay on which accelerated the drop in water pressure even further.  The Board of Directors wanted to communicate this information to all unit owners so that you are made aware that the water issues this past weekend were not because of a failure of our system.  Also, if you may have any information on who may be responsible for this, please feel free to contact any member of the Board of Directors.  You may do so anonymously.
Thank you.
